
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

June 22, 2025 
 
 
 
 

The mission of Trillium United Church: 
“To know the love of God and to share it through worship, service, fellowship, 

learning and hospitality”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



June 22, 2025 
A Celebration in Song: Remembering 

The Inaugural Service of 1925 
 

Bold = Congregational responses (unison) | VU = Voices United (red 
hymnal) | MV = More Voices (spiral hymnal) (*) = stand as you are able | 
All hymn lyrics and congregational responses are projected on the screen 

 
WE GATHER TOGETHER 

 
Announcements & Mission Statement                   Lynn Butler 
     
Land Acknowledgement 

 
Prelude            “Be Thou My Vision”          Traditional Irish 
                            Luis Molina, piano 
 
Lighting the Candle  
  
Invitation to Worship  
 
*Opening Hymn     “The Church’s One Foundation”      VU 332        
    
Opening Prayer  
 
Lord’s Prayer  (VU page 921 or as printed on screen) 
 

WE LISTEN FOR THE SPIRIT 
 

Song    “Jesus Loves Me”                   VU 365, v. 1 
       Children come to the front as this song is being sung 
 



-2- 
Learning Together  
 
Song                 “Jesus Loves Me”                     VU 365, v. 3 
      Children leave for Sunday School while singing 
 
Hymn 2   “Psalm 100:  All People that on Earth Do Dwell”                VU 822 
 
Hymn 3    “O for a Thousand Tongues to Sing”               VU 326, v. 1, 2, 3, 5 
  

WE RESPOND 
 
Invitation to the Offering 
 We give thanks for all the ways you support the life and ministry 
 of Trillium. Ways to give -- including PAR, e-transfer, and QR code—
 are listed on the back of the bulletin. Offering plates are also 
 available at each entrance before the service. 
 
Offertory Music    “Lives Once Again Our Glorious King”   By Walter Ehret 
               Trillium United Church Choir 
     
*Prayer of Dedication 

 
Prayers of the Community         “God of Bethel”                VU 650                 
     
Hymn 4      “Be Thou My Vision”                       VU 642, v. 1, 2, 4, 5 
 
Hymn 5           “Leaning on the Everlasting Arms” 
                     (Songs of a Gospel People) 

 
*Blessing 
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*Choral Response      “Go Now in Peace”   
 Go now in peace never be afraid. 
 God will go with you each hour of every day. 
 Go now in faith, steadfast, strong and true, 
 Know God will guide you in all you do. 
 
 Go now in love and show you believe 
 Reach out to others so all the world can see 
 God will be there watching us with love 
 Go now in peace, in faith and in love. 
 
 Amen, Amen, Amen! 
         
Postlude     “Saviour, Like a Shepherd Guide Us”   By Dorothy A. Thrupp 
                 Luis Molina, piano 
 

 
 
Greeters 
Ramp: Deste Kuhn/Front Door: Heather Toderick & Dianne Siegel   
 
Prayer Cycle for June 22:  Erin Mills United Church, Mississauga   
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Ministry Team and Contact Information: 
 
Minister:  Rev. Barb McGill, 289-501-8014 or revbarb@trilliumunited.ca 
 
Minister of Music:  Luis Molina, music@trilliumunited.ca 
       
Custodian:  Carey Calder, ccimages@cogeco.ca  
 
Office Administrator:  Kim Lis, office@trilliumunited.ca  
 
Council Chairperson:  John Senn, john.stewart.senn@gmail.com 
 
Voluntary Associate Minister (VAM) Rev. David Pritchard     
      
Creative Spirit:Carolyn Campbell,creativespiritministry@gmail.com     
 
Weekly Tech Team:  John Senn,john.stewart.senn@gmail.com 
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Trillium United Church 
415 Linwell Road 

 St. Catharines ON L2M 2P3 
905-935-5369 

office@trilliumunited.ca 
 
 

E-transfers can be sent to office@trilliumunited.ca 
For more information on Pre-Authorized Remittance (PAR) please go to the 

following link: https://www.united-church.ca/community-faith/get-
involved/giving-monthly-through-par 

 
 

                                 
      Fully accessible entrances are at the front  

              and back of the building—just go to the doors  
 marked “Office 

mailto:office@trilliumunited.ca
mailto:office@trilliumunited.ca
https://www.united-church.ca/community-faith/get-involved/giving-monthly-through-par
https://www.united-church.ca/community-faith/get-involved/giving-monthly-through-par

